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Dear Parent

I hope you are all safe and well.   Thank you for your patience in awaiting news on how our new school model will be going forward next session.  We understand this has been a difficult and worrying time but, we want to share with you some practical arrangements we have put in place to ensure a safe return to nursery and school in August.  

Only 50% of our children can attend school at the one time.  Each class will be divided into Group A or Group B with family groups in the same group.

Group A in the primary school will attend school on Wednesday 12th August and Group B will attend on Thursday and Friday 13/14th August. 

At the moment things are changing on a daily basis, to ensure you are aware of any changes, it is important that you stay in contact with us by linking to our Blog www.langloan.n-lanark.sch.uk and using the School App.   To download the school app search ‘PSA’ or ‘PSA primaryschoolapp’ in Apple or Google Play app stores.   Once you’ve opened the app, just search for ‘Langloan Primary School’.  This includes a nursery section too.  This is our main point of communication particularly in these times as things could change over the summer holiday period.

General

· Parents will no longer be allowed in playgrounds to minimise the number of people on site at any given time.  The exception to this will be the Nursery parents who will have an allocated time slot for arrival and departure. Also for a short time our P1 parents. 

· If you have a concern about your child please contact us by phone and we will be happy to discuss your concern. If no one is available please contact us via our App.
· Parents may only enter the school building by appointment made by telephone via the school office.

· The children should be dressed appropriately for the weather as they may be outside for longer than normal.

· The Nursery gate will be opposite the nursery, entry and exit.  This is Zone 3.

· The Primary gate will be our usual main gate, opposite the main door, entry and exit.  The children will enter and go to Zone 1 or Zone 2.  They can enter at their allotted time and will line up socially distanced.

· Pupils will play in certain playgrounds with their class/bubble to keep them safe with staggered start and finish times along with playtimes and lunchtimes.  

· Further information is available in the North Lanarkshire Council website.
Nursery

· Children will be going outside most days.  Please ensure your child is dressed appropriately for the weather, jackets, hats, gloves, sun cream, sunhats etc.

· Please help us by sticking to your allotted times, we are working hard to keep your child/children safe and also our wider school family.  Remember to keep socially distanced.

· We have opened the gate opposite the Nursery please use this to enter and leave the Nursery.  This is Zone 3.  The primary children will be using our usual gate and using Zone 1 and 2.

· You should by now know which Keyworker Group your child is in, Green, Red, Yellow and Purple if not please contact the school office to find out or contact us via the App.  These may have changed from last session. 
· Only 50% of our children can attend nursery at the one time.   
· Each -Keyworker Group will be halved into Group A and Group B i.e. Green-A, Green-B.

· Group A will attend every Monday and Tuesday and alternate Wednesdays.

· Group B will attend every Thursday and Friday and alternate Wednesdays.
· Week 1-Group A will attend on Wednesday 12th August.

· Week 1-Group B will attend on Thursday and Friday 13/14th August.

· Week 2-Group A will attend Monday, Tuesday Wednesday.

· Week 2-Group B will attend Thursday and Friday.
· Please give staff a change of clothes in a plastic bag to be left in the Nursery in case your child has an accident.

· Children will be supplied with snacks and lunch when in the Nursery all day. This will be provided by the Nursery staff and catering services.

· No toys should be brought to the nursery.

· Parents should line up using the socially distanced markings in the playground.  A staff member will welcome you and another member of staff will take your child into the Nursery and help them change into their indoor shoes.

· Parents will come up the ramp and down the stairs.
· On collection parents should line up using the socially distanced markings in the playground.  A staff member will pass your child to you. 

· We would appreciate if you could leave the playground promptly. 
· The Green and Red group should arrive between 8.45am-9.00am and be collected between 2.45pm-3.00pm.

· The Yellow and Purple group should arrive between 9.00am-9.15am and be collected between 3.00-3.15pm.

School Day

· Pupils should arrive at the allocated time.  We need you to be on time to avoid congestion in our playground and on the pavement.  Pupils should go to the appropriate Zone. If you have to drop your child off earlier than the allocated time please remind them to socially distance and to stay away from the other classes.

· Zone 1/red is around the main door.    Zone 2/yellow is at the back of the school next to the dinner hall/basketball court.  A marker will be on the ground to show children where to line up and we will teach the children with your help to socially distance when lining up and throughout the school day.  The children will also be given a coloured band to help them remember which zone is their zone.
· At the end of the day our pupils will be sent home at the appropriate time.  Again please be prompt and leave quickly to stay safe.

· We have been told not to have parents in our playground but, until we feel our Primary 1 pupils are settled we have put an alternative plan in place contained in a separate letter.
                     Arrival         Collection          
Entry/Exit door          
Zone

Room 1
08.45am
02.45pm

Main door                     
1-Red

Room 2  
08.55am   
02.55pm            
Main door


1

Room 3
09.05am
03.05pm            
Main door                     
1

Room 4
09.15am
03.15pm
       
Main door

   
1

Room 5
09.25am
03.25pm
       
Dinner hall door            
2-Yellow

Room 6
09.25am
03.25pm
       
Main door                      
1

Room 7
09.15am
03.15pm
       
Dinner hall door
    
2

Room 8         09.05am
03.05pm
       
Dinner hall door
    
2

Room 9
08.55am
02.55pm
       
Dinner hall door            
2

Room 10
08.45am
02.45pm
       
Dinner hall door            
2








School Attendance

· You should now know which class your child is in and on what days they will attend school.  If you do not know this please contact the school office.

· Each class has been organised into two groups, Group A and Group B.

· Pupils will attend school for two days each week. 
· Group A will attend on Monday and Tuesday each week.

· Group B will attend on Thursday and Friday each week.

· A morning session 09.00am/11.30am will be available on a Wednesday

       for pupils where both parents are Keyworkers and BOTH are working

       on that day. Just like the Hubs we will need to have the appropriate

       form completed.  
· Pupils will be provided with their own resources for their use only.  Any further resources used by staff will be sanitised after use. 

· No schoolbags, lunch bags should be sent to school.  Any lunches, snacks should be in a bag which can be disposed of after use.

· No personal items to be brought to school.
· There will be no tuck shop and no breakfast club during this time.
· We would prefer our pupils to stay in school all day and not go home for lunch.

· When waiting for your child to leave the building please remember to keep yourself safe by socially distancing from others.  Perhaps you could arrange a special place to always meet your child.

· Our rule is tell your child if no one is there, to come back inside and we will help them.

· Please help us by being on time.
· If you are late and miss the allocated time slot you will need to stay outside the school until all other classes are brought inside.
· Teach your child to socially distance and how to wash their hands properly.

· There will be no homework at the moment.  Children will be expected to continue with home learning when at home.

School Uniform
We would ask that pupils wear full school uniform to school.  This will help our pupils have a sense of belonging and security.  A clean uniform should be worn everyday.   Ties may be worn on the first day but, due to Health and Safety in keeping these items clean, ties should be kept at home until school returns to normal.  
Lunches

· Bands will be sanitised every day by catering staff

· There will be no cards for pupils, no money to come into school, parents must put money on child’s account online.

· Pupils will be offered one hot meal or one cold/snack to go. 
Please also remember that classes could also change over the summer depending on any advice issued.

I know this is a lot of information but, we hope it will bring some clarity and answer some of your questions.  Sign up to our Blog and App to ensure you are aware of any updates.

Please keep this letter to refer to when we reopen in August.

We are very much looking forward to seeing all of you again, we have missed you, keep safe.  See you in August.

Yours sincerely,

Aileen Ronald

Mrs Aileen Ronald

Head Teacher
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